 KINGSCOTE PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING

HELD ON 5TH JULY 2017 AT THE HUNTERS HALL

Present:  Sebastian Cooper (Chair), Graham Nichols, Jon Bowers, Ben Bennett and Anna 
Davison (Clerk).


Apologies: Richard Gale (Vice Chair),

Parishioners: 
Paddy Carpenter, John Giddings
1. Minutes of the last meeting:

The minutes of the last meeting held on 13th June 2017 were read, and signed as true and accurate. 
2. Matters Arising: 
All matters arising from 10th May and 13th June 2017 are covered in ‘Update’ below.
3. Clerk’s/ Chairman’s Update:
The Clerk, Anna Davison, has decided it is time to step down after 11 years. Graham Nichols and Sebastian Cooper thanked Anna for her work and support over the years. Whilst researching the correct method of replacing the Clerk it has become apparent that the role has evolved considerably in the last decade and that it has become increasingly difficult for an amateur Clerk to comply with the formalities of the position and follow the letter of the law. The extent of knowledge required was briefly explained by the Clerk and it was unanimously agreed that an experienced ‘professional’ Clerk was needed. Sebastian is to contact a member of Leighterton PC and Jon has a contact in Didmarton PC. The Clerk will also make enquires as to the experiences of other Parishes, as well as researching the correct procedure regarding advertising the role. Sebastian has offered to draw up the contract using his legal knowledge and the Clerk will update the ‘Job Description’. The position will then be advertised as needed, depending on the results of the research. The Clerk has offered to oversee the handover, but hopes to completely step down by Christmas 2017.
The annoyance caused by the disruptive road works between Turnpike and Cockadilly has been registered with Highways. It is hoped Highways will be more informative and reliable with their information in these circumstances in future.

Graham Nichols wishes to be informed of the date of the meeting to assess the supporting wall on Hazlecote Lane.






Action: Clerk

Highways have been slow to finish the verge cutting, especially in the area around Windy Corner, where the grips need doing too. 




Action: Clerk
Jon Bower’s gave an update on Voneus. It is hoped that broadband will be live in Amberley in the first week of August. The connection from Amberley to Bagpath can then be tested. Progress is slow, but it is happening.
An application for defibrillators is to be made. The funds are to be received via the KPC bank account.

Notice board – Ben has the materials needed to maintain the notice board.
4. Finance:
The balance stood at £5134 on April 5th 2017. The Clerk cautioned that the balance could become lower than intended due to purchase of defibrillators and additional costs of employing a new Clerk with the possible increase in salary needed. The precept of £3,000 is still to come.
The clerk has made an application for funds to cover the cost of implementing the ‘Transparency Code of Practice’. Funding will cover the cost of a laptop, software, printer and website construction and hosting for one year as well as a small budget for training.
5. 
Highways:
The Chairman read out a survey requested by Highways. The PC had a chance to provide feedback. The issue was ‘Is the dissatisfaction with the state of the Parish highways the responsibility of Amey or the Highways department?’. The Clerk is to complete the survey using the feedback given.
The constant theme of speeding traffic on the A4135 was raised. Rumble strips were discussed, but it is felt these would be unpopular with guests at the Hunters Hall and are expensive to put in place and maintain. The situation will be monitored.
6.  
Planning:
Compliance with condition 14 (contamination) of application 16/02846/FUL - Erection of ha-ha and change of use of land to residential curtilage. Removal of estate railings and walling Trial Pitting Investigations - Lasborough Park Lasborough Tetbury Gloucestershire GL8 8UF
Ref. No: 17/02339/COMPLY | Received date: Tue 06 Jun 2017 | Status: Application Permitted | Case Type: Planning Application 

The PC remains impressed with the work being carried out at Lasborough Park.

Alterations and extension of barn and attached stables (with approved ancillary residential unit) to create one independent dwelling and alterations to existing domestic store to ancillary annexe - Bagpath Court Barns Bagpath Court Lane Kingscote Tetbury Gloucestershire GL8 8YG
Ref. No: 17/02468/FUL | Received date: Wed 14 Jun 2017 | Status: Pending Consideration | Case Type: Planning Application 

The PC supports this application.
7. Correspondence:
Harry Tubbs sent an email concerned about the trimming of two trees in the Walled Garden. Sebastian has visited the Walled Garden and reported to the PC that the trees in question are located in the garden of one of the houses in the Walled Garden and not in the common area of the Walled Garden itself. The situation has now been resolved.

8. 
AOB: 
9.  
Next meeting:
The next meeting will be on Tuesday 10th October at 8pm in the Hunters Hall.
